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physical training notwith-
standing, the type of AFO 
used appears to affect the 
subjects’ functional perfor-
mances, particularly during 
athletic tasks. The last study 
to be considered asked the 
opposite question. Essen-
tially, all things being equal, 
including brace design, what 
impact did the structured 
physical retraining have on 
a soldier’s ability to return to 
active duty?4 

In this retrospective anal-
ysis, researchers from CFI 
examined the records and 
status of all subjects fitted 
with an IDEO. These were 
subsequently divided into 
two groups, those who par-
ticipated in the regimented 
Return to Run Clinical 
Pathway (n=115) and those 
who declined participation 
(n=31). The study authors 
determined that the return-
to-duty rate among the 
first group was 51 percent 
(n=59), while the return-to-
duty rate among the latter 
group was only 13 percent 
(n=4). While the soldier’s 
rank and mechanism of 
injury appeared to con-
tribute to return-to-duty 
rates across both groups, 
participation in the struc-
tured retraining program of 
the Return to Run pathway 
appeared to have a striking 
influence on the likelihood 
of a soldier’s ability to return 
to active duty.4

Conclusion
Within today’s academic lit-
erature, the contributions of 
lower-limb orthoses often 
tend to be marginalized, 
with little description of 
their design characteristics. 
In sharp contrast, the work 
of CFI in general, and that 
of the clinician who largely 
developed the IDEO, Ryan 

Blanck, CPO, in particular, 
provide a detailed narrative 
of the components and con-
siderations that have gone 
into the IDEO approach. 
Within their targeted pop-
ulation of young, injured 
soldiers, the collective lit-
erature suggests that the 
IDEO, when coupled with 
CFI’s structured Return to 
Run physical training pro-
tocols, enabled a number of 
patients to return to levels 
of function that were previ-
ously unattainable. O&P EDGE
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